
SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Executive Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at The Nags Head Thornfalcon on Thursday 20th April 2017.
Present:     A Downing (Chairman); M Lennox (Chief Officer); Ms Y Lamb (Engagement Officer);
Mrs F Norman (Treasurer); Mrs M Pennington (Administrative Officer); Ms E Waller; N. Woollcombe-Adams (Secretary)
1. Apologies for Absence – None
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Treasurer Position – 

It was noted that RM was now the partnership manager for Gloucester LPC, and that she would only be working a two-day week. In the circumstances, it was felt difficult for her to continue as Treasurer for Somerset LPC. It was agreed that the replacement Treasurer should be an item for the May agenda. NWA to ask RM to liaise with FN to sort out the question of bank account signatories. Whilst FN was prepared to work with her successor as Treasurer, it was noted that this could only be could be a short-term solution, as FN had formally resigned from the committee.

It was agreed that Hazel Elliott would remain on the Committtee as the Day Lewis representative, but there was a need to find a new Independent representative to replace FN. YL agreed to speak to a possible contact at the Cranleigh Gardens pharmacy in Bridgwater, but in the meantime NWA would draft a letter for MP to circulate to all Independent Contractors seeking a candidate to fulfil the vacancy, at the same time emphasising that a proxy could be appointed by the Contractor, as well as the importance of obtaining a new representative given the difficult times for all Pharmacy Contractors.
4. Budgets 2017/2018 –

FN produced a document setting out the various headings and figures which members discussed and reviewed to enable FN to produce a final copy for 10th May committee meeting. It was agreed that officers’ salaries should be an agenda item for the May meeting, but in the meantime ML would check with PSNC to find out what information they might have on potential levy reductions, which rumour had it, might be in the region of 3%. FN offered apologies for the May meeting, but agreed to circulate the document in advance to all Members.
5. L+D Update – 

CEPN will allow Pharmacy Contractors greater access to paid training, as presently enjoyed by GPs. Blue Stream Academy will be providing a platform for the training. Agreed that AH and ML should maintain an involvement. 

6. LMC Meeting – 

Nothing to report at this stage.

7. NAPC and Primary Care Home Roll Out – 

The Primary Care Home model would consist of five or so GP practices, with a number of patients in the region of 50,000. ML would enquire further and advise extra details at the May meeting, as this was relevant to the STP delivery model. Somerset at present was basing this on the Symphony Model which might not necessarily be the most appropriate.

8. HLP Training and Other Training Update – 

YL updated Members on the present take up for the various training dates.

9. Supervised Consumption Changes and Needle Exchange – 

YL advised that entries/claims needed to be made in a more timely fashion. Amanda Payne (Public Health) found the present system of budgeting confusing, and wanted payments to be made on a monthly basis. An alert to these changes would go out in the next LPC weekly bulletin. 
With effect from 1st June requirements for Needle Exchange stock would need to be emailed to SCC following a stock check. It was noted that there would be no alteration to the fee and that the scheme would be operated via Pharmoutcomes. 

10. PSNC/LPC Conference – 

To be an agenda item for 10th May.

11. Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee AGM – 

Noted that this would take place at 4.30pm following the May meeting. NWA would prepare a report, FN had already supplied the last year’s audited accounts, but a brief report was still required from ML. NWA would let MP have a Notice of AGM to be sent out to Contractors. 

12. Application Offering Unforeseen Benefits – Woolavington – 

Agreed that NWA should write stating that the LPC supports this application on the grounds that it provided access to a full range of Pharmaceutical Services for patients of the Woolavington surgery.
13. PNA – 

Members were concerned that SCC were not prepared to pay for Pharmacy data to be collected using Pharmoutcomes. NWA was requested to ask Pip Tucker if SCC would be prepared to use Pharmoutcomes if the cost were to be met by the LPC.
